
  
 

February 26, 2010 
 
 

VIA HAND DELIVERY & ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 

Luly E. Massaro, Commission Clerk 
Rhode Island Public Utilities Commission 
89 Jefferson Boulevard 
Warwick, RI  02888 
 

RE: Docket 4065-National Grid’s Request for Change in Electric Distribution Rates 
Amended Compliance Filing 

 
Dear Ms. Massaro: 
 
 On behalf of National Grid,1  I am enclosing an original and nine copies of an Amended 
Compliance Filing in the above-referenced docket.  The rates set forth in the Attachments will be applicable 
to electric deliveries occurring on and after March 1, 2010, subject to the recovery mechanism established 
by the Commission in Order Nos. 19711 and 19722, issued in this docket on July 16, 2009 and July 28, 
2009, respectively.2   
 

On February 18, the Company filed its Compliance filing in this matter (“Initial Compliance 
Filing”), which was based upon the Commission’s rulings at the February 9, 2010 Open Meeting (“Open 
Meeting”).  The Company is now filing an Amended Compliance Filing to make revisions to the cost 
allocations relating to line transformers and the A-60 credit.  The Company has also made minor corrections 
to schedules contained in the initial compliance filing.  Those revisions and corrections are described below. 

 
1. Allocation of Line Transformers 
 

At the Open Meeting, the Commission approved the cost allocation for costs associated with line 
transformers supported in Division witness Dale Swan’s testimony.  Mr. Swan recommended that line 
transformer investment (Acct. 368) and the associated O&M (Acct. 595) be allocated on the basis of the 
average of the class Non-coincident Peak (“NCP”) vectors at primary and secondary voltages.  In its Initial 
Compliance Filing, the Company incorrectly allocated costs associated with line transformers on the basis of 
class NCP at secondary voltage, rather than the average of NCP at primary and secondary voltage.  The 
Company has revised its allocated cost of service study (Schedule NG-HSG-1 (C) – Amended) to reflect the 
Division’s recommended line transformer allocation.   This revision results in a decrease in the revenue 
responsibility of the residential (Rate A-16), small and medium commercial and industrial classes (Rates C-
06 and G-02) and streetlighting classes and an increase in the revenue responsibility of the 200 kW (Rate G-
02) and 3,000 kW (Rate G-62) demand classes.   

 
 
 

                                                 
1 The Narragansett Electric Company d/b/a National Grid (“National Grid” or “Company”). 
2   In Order Nos. 19711 and 19722, the Commission approved a recovery mechanism for the incremental amount of 
revenue the Company would have billed customers had rates been approved and in effect as of January 1, 2010.  This 
recovery mechanism will be applied to customer bills in relation to electric deliveries occurring on and after March 1, 
2010, as approved by the Commission at the Open Meeting. 
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Senior Counsel 
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2. Allocation of the A-60 Credit 
 

In the Initial Compliance Filing, the Company allocated the Rate A-60 subsidy (including the 
additional $900,000 credit approved by the Commission) to all other classes on a kWh basis.  The 
Division’s recommendation, which the Commission approved, was to allocate the subsidy to all other 
classes on the basis of final revenue responsibility prior to the Rate A-60 subsidy.  The Company has 
revised the final revenue allocations to the classes shown on Schedule NG-HSG-4 (C) –Amended to reflect 
the Rate A-60 subsidy allocated on the basis of revenue responsibility.  
 

In addition, to the above revisions to the Company’s allocated cost of service study and resulting 
compliance distribution rates, the Company has made two other minor corrections to schedules contained in 
this Amended Compliance Filing.  The Company has made a correction to the calculation of the distribution 
rate revenue of Schedule NG-HSG-4 (C) – Amended.  In the Initial Compliance Filing, the Company did 
not reduce distribution rate revenue for the increase in Other Operating Revenue.  This correction reduces 
the overall level of required base distribution rate revenue by approximately $179,000.  In addition, 
Schedule NG-HSG-9 (C) – Amended reflects a correction in the calculation of the compliance delivery 
revenue in the typical bill calculations for Rate G-62.  
 

Thank you for your attention to this transmittal.  If you have any questions, please feel free to 
contact me at (401) 784-7667.  
 
        Very truly yours, 

 
 
        Thomas R. Teehan 
Enclosure 
 
cc: Docket 4065 Service List 

Leo Wold, Esq. 
 Steve Scialabba, Division 
  



Certificate of Service 
 
I hereby certify that a copy of the cover letter and/or any materials accompanying this certificate 
were electronically submitted, sent via US Mail, and/or hand-delivered to the individuals listed 
below.   

 
___________________________________   February 26, 2010 
Joanne M. Scanlon      Date 
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Thomas R. Teehan, Esq. 
National Grid. 
280 Melrose St. 
Providence, RI  02907 

Joanne.scanlon@us.ngrid.com 

401-784-7667   
401-784-4321 

ckimball@keeganwerlin.com Cheryl M. Kimball, Esq. (for NGrid) 
Keegan Werlin LLP 
265 Franklin Street 
Boston, MA 02110 

lindas@keeganwerlin.com  

617-951-1400 
617-951-1354 

Lwold@riag.ri.gov 

Steve.scialabba@ripuc.state.ri.us 

Leo Wold, Esq. (for Division) 
Dept. of Attorney General 
150 South Main St. 
Providence, RI 02903 David.stearns@ripuc.state.ri.us 

401-222-2424  
401-222-3016 

Ltoon@riag.ri.gov 
dmacrae@riag.ri.gov 

Ladawn S. Toon, Esq.  
Dept. of Attorney General 
150 South Main St. 
Providence, RI 02903 Mtobin@riag.ri.gov 

401-222-2424  
401-222-3016 

Audrey Van Dyke, Esq. 
Naval Facilities Engineering Command 
Litigation Headquarters 
720 Kennon Street, S.E. Bdg. 36, Rm 136 
Washington Navy Yard, DC 20374 

Audrey.VanDyke@navy.mil 
 

202-685-1931 
202-433-2591 

Khojasteh.Davoodi@navy.mil 
 

Khojasteh (Kay) Davoodi  
Naval Facilities Engineering Command 
Director, Utility Rates and Studies Office 
1322 Patterson Avenue SE 
Washington Navy Yard, DC 20374-5065 

Larry.r.allen@navy.mil 

202-685-3319 
202-433-7159 

Jerry Elmer, Esq. 
Conservation Law Foundation 
55 Dorrance Street 
Providence, RI 02903 

Jelmer@clf.org 401-351-1102 
401-351-1130 



Michael McElroy, Esq. (for TEC-RI) 
Schacht & McElroy 
21 Dryden Lane - PO Box 6721 
Providence, RI 02940-6721 

McElroyMik@aol.com 401-351-4100 
401-421-5696 

John Farley, Executive Director 
The Energy Council of RI 
One Richmond Square Suite 340D 
Providence, RI 02906 

jfarley316@hotmail.com 401-621-2240 
401-621-2260 

Jean Rosiello, Esq. (for Wiley Ctr.) 
MacFadyen Gescheidt & O’Brien 

jeanrosiello@cox.net  401-751-5090 
401-751-5096 

Jeremy C. McDiarmid, Esq.  
Environment Northeast (ENE) 
101 Tremont Street, Suite 104 
Boston, MA 02108 

jmcdiarmid@env-ne.org 617-742-0054 

W. Mark Russo (for ENE) 
Ferrucci Russo, P.C. 
55 Pine St. 
Providence, RI 02903 

mrusso@frlawri.com  

Roger E. Koontz 
Environment Northeast  
15 High Street 
Chester, CT 06412 

rkoontz@env-ne.org  

R. Daniel Prentiss, P.C. (for EERMC) 
Prentiss Law Firm  
One Turks Head Place, Suite 380 
Providence, RI 02903 

dan@prentisslaw.com 401-824-5150 
401-824-5181 

Samuel P. Krasnov (for EERMC) 
203 S. Main Street 
Providence, RI 02903 

skrasnow@env-ne.org   

S. Paul Ryan (for EERMC) 
670 Willett Avenue 
Riverside, RI 02915-2640 

spryan@eplaw.necoxmail.com 
 

 

Maurice Brubaker 
Brubaker and Associates 
16690 Swingley Ridge Road, Suite 140 
Chesterfield, MO  63017 

mbrubaker@consultbai.com 
 

636-898-6725 

Ali Al-Jabir 
Brubaker and Associates 
5106 Cavendish Dr. 
Corpus Christi, TX  78413 

aaljabir@consultbai.com 
 

 

David Effron  
Berkshire Consulting 
12 Pond Path 
North Hampton, NH 03862-2243 

Djeffron@aol.com 
 

603-964-6526 

Bruce Oliver 
Revilo Hill Associates 
7103 Laketree Drive 
Fairfax Station, VA 22039 

Boliver.rha@verizon.net   703-569-6480 



Dale Swan 
Exeter Associates 
5565 Sterrett Place 
Suite 310 
Columbia, MD 21044 

dswan@exeterassociates.com 
 

410-992-7500  
410-992-3445  

Matthew Kahal 
c/o/ Exeter Associates 
5565 Sterrett Place 
Suite 310 
Columbia, MD  21044 

mkahal@exeterassociates.com 
 

410-992-7500  
410-992-3445  

Bruce Gay 
Monticello Consulting Group 
4209 Buck Creek Court 
North Charleston, SC 29420 

bruce@monticelloconsulting.com 843-767-9001  
843-207-8755  

lees@lacapra.com 
  
rhahn@lacapra.com 
  

Lee Smith 
Richard Hahn 
Mary Neal 
LaCapra Associates 
One Washington Mall, 9th Floor 
Boston, MA 02108 

mneal@lacapra.com  

617-778-5515  
Ext. 117 
617-778-2467 

Lmassaro@puc.state.ri.us  
Anault@puc.state.ri.us 
Plucarelli@puc.state.ri.us  
Nucci@puc.state.ri.us  

File original & nine (9) copies w/: 
Luly E. Massaro, Commission Clerk 
Public Utilities Commission 
89 Jefferson Blvd. 
Warwick, RI 02889 

Sccamara@puc.state.ri.us  

401-780-2107 
401-941-1691 
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Thomas R. Teehan, Esq. 
National Grid. 
280 Melrose St. 
Providence, RI  02907 

Joanne.scanlon@us.ngrid.com 

401-784-7667   
401-784-4321 

gpetros@haslaw.com  

dmarquez@haslaw.com 

Gerald J. Petros, Esq. (for NGrid) 
Hinckley, Allen & Snyder LLP 
50 Kennedy Plaza, Suite 1500 
Providence, RI 02903-2319 jmansolf@haslaw.com  

401-274-2000 
401-277-9600 

Lwold@riag.ri.gov 
Dstearns@ripuc.state.ri.us 
Sscialabba@ripuc.state.ri.us  
Mtobin@riag.ri.gov  

Leo Wold, Esq. 
Dept. of Attorney General 
150 South Main St. 
Providence, RI  02903 

dmacrae@riag.ri.gov 

401-222-2424  
401-222-3016 

John R. McDermott, Esq. (for OER) 
27 East Street, Unit 2 
Providence, RI 02906 

JRMcDermott.law@gmail.com  401-269-1198 
401-294-4483 

Tim Costa, Governor’s Office tcosta@gov.state.ri.us   

Richard A. Sherman 
Edwards Angell Palmer & Dodge LLP 
2800 Financial Plaza 
Providence, Rhode Island 02903 

RSherman@eapdlaw.com  401-276-6513 
888-325-9062 
 

Hugh F. Murray, III , Esq. 
Murtha Cullina LLP 
City Place1, 185 Asylum St. 
Hartford, CT 06103-3469 

Hmurray@murthalaw.com  860-240-6077 

Dennis J. Duffy, V.P.  
Energy Management, Inc. 
75 Arlington Street, Suite 704 
Boston, MA 02116 

dduffy@emienergy.com 
 
 

617-904-3100 
617-904-3109 

Robert J. Munnelly, Esq. 
Murtha Cullina LLP 
99 High Street 
Boston, MA 02110-2320 

Rmunnelly@murthalaw.com  617-457-4062 

Michael McElroy, Esq. 
Schacht & McElroy 
PO Box 6721 
Providence RI  02940-6721 

McElroyMik@aol.com 
 

401-351-4100 
401-421-5696 

Joseph.donovan@constellation.com 
Daniel.Allegretti@constellation.com  

Joseph E. Donovan, Senior Counsel 
Constellation Energy Resources, LLC 
111 Market Place, Suite 500C 
Baltimore, Maryland 21202 Timothy.daniels@constellation.com  

410-470-3582 
410-470-2600 

rhahn@lacapra.com 
 

Richard Hahn 
LaCapra Associates 
One Washington Mall, 9th floor apereira@lacapra.com 

617-778-2467 
617 778-2481 



Boston, MA  02108 
 

afreitas@lacapra.com 

Lmassaro@puc.state.ri.us  

Cwilson@puc.state.ri.us  

Nucci@puc.state.ri.us  
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Anault@puc.state.ri.us  

401-780-2017 
401-941-1691 

Jim Hahn jhh@psh.com   
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Thomas.teehan@us.ngrid.com 
 

Thomas R. Teehan, Esq. 
National Grid. 
280 Melrose St. 
Providence, RI  02907 

Joanne.scanlon@us.ngrid.com 

401-784-7667   
401-784-4321 

Lwold@riag.ri.gov 
Sscialabba@ripuc.state.ri.us 
David.stearns@ripuc.state.ri.us 
dmacrae@riag.ri.gov 

Leo Wold, Esq. 
Dept. of Attorney General 
150 South Main St. 
Providence, RI  02903 

Mtobin@riag.ri.gov 

401-222-2424  
401-222-3016 

Lmassaro@puc.state.ri.us  

Cwilson@puc.state.ri.us  

Anault@puc.state.ri.us 

File an original & nine (9) copies w/: 
Luly E. Massaro, Commission Clerk 
Public Utilities Commission 
89 Jefferson Blvd. 
Warwick RI  02889 

Nucci@puc.state.ri.us  
 

401-780-2017 
401-941-1691 

Jim Farley, TEC-RI jfarley316@hotmail.com  

Jean Rosiello, Esq. jeanrosiello@cox.net  

 
 


